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The Australian Defence Force (ADF) has often been accused of deserting former Members 
when they need help following discharge. 

I contend that looking after former Members of the ADF is not the role of the ADF. The role 
of the ADF is to prepare for war. 

The Department of Veterans Affairs (DVA) is the organisation that should look after former 
Members of the ADF. However, in talking to former members of my unit that served with 
me in Vietnam 1966-67, it is apparent to me that DVA has failed miserably on numerous 
occasions.  

One of the many difficulties experienced by my ex-soldiers is that of the absence of records. 

It seems to me that, upon discharge, at least a copy of the entire records of a former 
Member of the ADF should be automatically passed to DVA. 

Charles Mollison 


